Draft
Grand West Estates Owners’ Association
Board of Directors Regular Meeting 
June 17, 2017
10:00 AM
On June 17, 2017 the GWEOA Board of Directors held a regular meeting at 151 Paintbrush Pl. Present were Directors Brian Campbell and John McCarty. Also present were Peter Day and Mary Ann Best.
I. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by President John McCarty at 10:00 AM.
II. Approve minutes of Special February 27, 2017 Directors’ Meeting 
The draft of the minutes prepared by John McCarty was reviewed. Brian moved, John seconded, and the Board voted unanimously that the minutes be approved.
III. Treasurers Report
The Treasurer, Brian Campbell reported that this year there had been only a few bills received & paid so there was little change in the financial status. John moved, Brian seconded, and the Board approved the report.
IV. AIC Report
John McCarty reported the information from Charles Cook regarding AIC activity. A request for a driveway right of way across Lot 9 to property north of the lot was determined to be a road not a driveway & therefore not allowed by the AIC guidelines. An inquiry by a potential buyer of Lot 22 to construct a 2400 sq ft metal building was received. The potential buyer was directed to the AIC guidelines on-line & the section concerning outbuildings. An inquiry from another potential buyer was received about the ability to fence in the entire yard or large portions of the property. Again the potential buyer was directed to the AIC guidelines on-line & the section on fences.
Peter Day noted there appeared to be structural additions on Lots 22 & B-6 that had not been permitted during this year. He was not aware of actions in prior years. During discussion it was suggested that AIC actions/approvals should be posted on the website as they occur to maintain the information for future reference. John took the action to refer this to the AIC for assessment.
Another suggestion was to prepare a note to be delivered at closing to new owners regarding the existence of HOA requirements, including having all structures or additions permitted before construction, etc. Peter Day agreed to check with closing agents regarding this note & prepare a draft for review at the next BOD meeting.
.
V. Old Business – Appoint a member to fill the BOD vacancy
Brian Campbell reported on a discussion he had with Tim Milam about the BOD and the need for another member. He noted that Tim expressed an interest in helping the HOA by serving on the BOD. Brian moved and John McCarty seconded the motion to appoint Tim Milam to the BOD for the remaining 2 years of the current BOD vacancy. The motion carried unanimously.
VI. New Business – Annual Meeting
The Annual Meeting was set for September 30, 2017, at the usual time of 10 AM at the meeting room of the Lake County Public Library. The structure of the annual meeting notification and use of the website to facilitate the process will be changed consistent with the input at last year’s Annual Meeting. A short letter will be sent by mail to the owners along with the Proxy and the We Need Your Input form. Also an email will be sent notifying owners of the meeting, to expect the mailed letter, and to check the website for the Agenda and other items for the meeting. 
VII. Adjourn
Brian moved, John seconded, and the Board approved to adjourn at 11:09 AM
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